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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I wanted to let you know that the school’s new central heating system will not be operational 
from 4th December 2023 for an expected period of ten days. The control panel, which controls 
the heating system across the entire complex (including Haberdasher’s Abraham Darby and the 
Leisure Centre) is not working correctly. The control panel needs an urgent rebuild. 

I know you will be understandably concerned at the timing. This wasn’t a decision we took 
lightly but to leave the rebuild any longer risks far more serious damage to the system, a much 
longer period without heating and a massive repair bill. 

Fortunately, our building is constructed of modern materials and will retain heat. We also know 
from experience that we were able to operate in similar circumstances when pupils returned to 
school post-Covid and all exterior doors and windows had to be kept permanently open. We will 
have portable heaters around the building and, if necessary, will allow pupils to wear addition-
al clothing to remain comfortable. 

Our hot water supply will not be affected by the control panel rebuild and lessons and 
lunchtimes will remain fully operational. 

Should you have any concerns, please contact the 
school. 

Kind regards 

Mrs Crilly 

Science in Year 3 

Today the children in Year 3 have investigated light sources. They have found out that a light source is anything 
that provides its own light, such as a lightbulb, fire or the sun. The children looked in a box where there was no 
light and were asked what object was inside. The class discussed that nothing could be seen because without a 
light source we cannot see anything. After, the children sorted a range of objects into light sources and not light 
sources. They shared their ideas with the class before discussing some objects that were a bit tricky – like the 
moon and a mirror. Finally, the children thought about darkness being the absence of light, everyone closed their 
eyes to experience darkness.   

Thank you to the  
customers of The 
Robin Hood, who 
have collected £112 in 
donations to support 
the building work and 
improvements being 
made to our        
wellbeing area!  



 

 Our attendance this week 
was 94.53%. 
 
 

 

 

 The KS1 winners 
this week are Miss 
Smallwood’s class 
with 95.93%  
 
 
 
  
  

 The KS2 winner, with an 
amazing 100%, were Miss 
Hailey’s class. Well done 
everyone!  
 
  

 

Dates for your diary: 

Mon 27th Nov Y3 Firefighters visiting school 

Wed 29th Nov Y3 Shropshire Hills Visit 

Mon 4th Dec Bedtime Stories 

Wed 6th Dec Y4 Pioneer residential  

Thurs 7th Dec WINTER BOOK FAYRE 

Thurs 7th Dec Save the Children Christmas Jumper 
Day £1 donation 

Thurs 14th Dec EYFS Nativity 

 


